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This is a general description of the data contained on this hard drive and the status of the project.

These data are from LIDAR flights of the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta conducted during late January and February of 2007.  The work was conducted under contract issued by California Department of Water Resources to URS Corporation.  The prime LIDAR creation subcontractor was EarthData International, (later Fugro EarthData), also known as EDI.  The principal aerial survey firm under subcontract to EDI was Airborne 1 Corporation.  In effect, Airborne 1 performed the aerial survey, and EDI did the processing and deliverables preparation.  Also involved in the contract to URS was an independent QA/QC firm, Spectrum Mapping LLC.  

For this release, the survey includes:

a) raw data, in folders titled “point cloud”

b) bare earth elevations

c) canopy/first return points

d) LIDAR intensity return images

e) flightlines and project tiles

The data are in a variety of formats, including ASCII, native LIDAR .las formats, ESRI v. 9.2 geodatabase points, and ESRI raster export format.  The intensity images are geotiffs.

All data are registered to UTM Zone 10, NAD83, vertical datum NAVD88.  The elevation units in the point files are in meters.  The elevations for the ESRI grids are in decimeters (done to allow integer type grids to save file size).

The bare earth grid is of one meter resolution.

The accuracy specifications are as follows:

Vertical accuracy: 
95% at 0.6’ (<18.5cm) and 90% at 0.5’ (15cm)

Horizontal accuracy: 
1.0’ (30cm), 1 sigma.

The final QA/QC reports, final metadata, and the 1 foot contours (with breakline development) are not yet available and will be delivered later, probably around early January.

Included with the delivery is an indication of where reflights are planned for winter (probably January) of 2007-08.  Data are provided in the reflight area, but end users should be aware that these are provisional data which will be revised with update data once processing of the reflight areas is complete, probably around March or April of 2008.

If problems, corrections, or issues arise with any portion of this dataset, please contact Joel Dudas at California Department of Water Resources, 916-651-7002, jdudas@water.ca.gov.

These data are considered public domain data and are not subject to distribution restrictions.  
By using these data, users indicate that they understand that they shall not hold the California Department of Water Resources liable from any consequence from the use or misuse of these data.
